EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES FORUM MEETING

25th January 2006

Meeting commenced 10:00 a.m.

“              Ended 11:00 a.m.

Present:
Councillor Hinds - Chair

Councillors Devine, Dobbs, Macdonald, McIntyre, Gray, Pooley   



Smythe,



Ameen Hadi – Unison Representative



Tim Sigsworth - LGF

In attendance:

Mike Bleese, David Horsler, Jean Carter, Elaine Barber, Paul Budis, Zahrah Mir, Margaret Doherty – Customer & Support Services Directorate.

Ameen Hadi was welcomed to the meeting. He has replaced Jean Murray as the Unison representative on the Forum.

1.
APOLOGIES

Bhupendra Mistry, Jim Wheelton, Farah Shahid

2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations were made

3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 23rd NOVEMBER 2005

The minutes were agreed as a true record

4.
ACTION PLAN AND MATTERS ARISING

An update on issues identified in the Action Plan was given.

5.
REPORT –Diversity Training for Members  – David Horsler, Assistant Director.

A report was presented highlighting key duties to provide training to meet the general and specific duties under relevant equalities legislation, the Codes of Practice, and the pending Equality Act.  Members took the view whilst some specialist training may be useful for those in particular roles; diversity training should be made available for all Councillors, who should be encouraged to attend.  Discussion took place on a number of suggestions and these will be explored further. Two training sessions have now been offered to Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committees.   Further sessions for the other Scrutiny Committees have been arranged for February and March 2006.

It was agreed:
THAT the report be noted





`

6.
REPORT – Update on Corporate Health Indicators relevant to

Equalities - David Horsler, Assistant Director 

Responsibility for monitoring BVPI 174 (Racial Incidents Reported) and 175 (Incidents resulting in further action) has now been passed to the Equality and Diversity Team.  The definitions for these BVPIs was circulated at the meeting and information on performance for the second quarter 2005/6 was also provided.

Detailed discussion took place on the steps which could be taken to raise awareness throughout Salford and encourage those affected to report incidents. Awareness of front line staff within the Council is critical and work also needs to be undertaken in respect of development of systems and procedures to facilitate recording and responding to incidents appropriately.

A number of suggestions were made which will be explored further.

It was agreed:
THAT the report be noted

7.
Date of the next meeting – Wednesday 22nd March 2006 at 10 am at the Civic Centre.

8.
Any Other Business of an Urgent Nature 

The Salford Link Project is hosting an annual function incorporating Eid and Dewali celebrations, which will take place on 29th January 2006 at the Link Project Centre at 2pm.  Members of the Forum are invited to attend. Ethnic minority people from Salford are welcome to attend and local dignitaries have also been invited.  Information about the event was also circulated at the meeting.
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